MINUTES OF THE BRIDLINGTON MODEL BOAT SOCIETY ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING HELD ON MARCH 5th 2014

APOLOGIES

Rob Honey, David Shimmin, John Sowersby,

Brian Bennett, Alan and Joyce Wood.

MINUTES OF THE 2013 AGM

The minutes of the 2013 AGM were read and agreed as a true record and no matters were arising from those minutes.

TREASURER’S REPORT

The treasurer passed round copies of the annual accounts and detailed the content item by item. A copy of the accounts will be made available to any full member if requested from the Treasurer. John Jenkinson proposed a vote of thanks to Ian Yates for his work as Treasurer during the year.

SUBSCRIPTION RATES FOR 2014/15

The committee had discussed the matter after receipt of the accounts and recommend that there be no increase in subscription rates this year.

COMMITTEE’S REPORT ON ALL INCIDENTS

No incidents had been reported during the year 2013/14.

CONSTITUTIONAL PROPOSALS
It is proposed that this sub paragraph be added to Paragraph 6 of the constitution:

‘Any former member who wishes to retain an interest in the club, attend meetings and visit the lake may do so providing he or she makes representation to the committee. On payment of a much reduced subscription, to be determined from time to time by the committee, permission will be given for the former member to attend meetings as a non-voting member and also visit the lake as a non-sailing member. These memberships will be knows as ‘Friends of BMBS’ and will be annually renewable at the AGM.’
Proposed by – John Foster

Seconded by – David Harkins

Passed unanimously

A proposal to include within paragraph 6, apprentices after the age of 18 to also receive a 50% reduction in fees until age 21 or earlier should the apprenticeship cease.

‘Any junior member, upon reaching the age of 18 years will receive a 50% reduction in the annual subscription rate provided he or she continues in either full time education or apprenticeship. This will cease at age 21 or if the member leaves full time education or apprenticeship, whichever is the earlier. Proof of full time education or apprenticeship must be produced each time membership fees are paid.’
Proposed by – John Foster

Seconded by – Alf Lee

Passed unanimously
MEMBERSHIP FOR THE ENSUING YEAR

There had been no reported issues which will affect membership.

HONORARY MEMBERSHIPS

It was agreed that the following honorary memberships be granted following the members hard work for the club during the year:

David Markham and Geoff Figgett – 100%

Alan Wood and Brian Bennett – 50%

Proposed by – Arthur Pickering
Seconded by John Jenkinson

Passed unanimously

ELECTION OF OFFICERS FOR 2014/15

The following officers were elected to serve for the ensuing year:

Chairman – Alf Lee

Proposed by David Markham

Seconded by Steve Booth

Treasurer – Ian Yates

Proposed by Arthur Pickering

Seconded by David Harkins

Secretary – Ian Phillips

Proposed by Tony Friston

Seconded by George Roberts

Membership Secretary – Roger Minks

Proposed by Brian Hartley

Seconded by John Jenkinson

Committee Member – Brian Bennett

Proposed by Arthur Pickering

Seconded by Steve Booth

Accounts Overseer – David Shimmin

Proposed by John Foster

Seconded by Ian Yates

PRESIDENT’S CLOSING REMARKS
We had a very busy year last year with our Silver Jubilee celebrations, plus a full calendar of events.  Last year things moved forward in leaps and bounds.  A new fence along the top of the bank, a refurbished car park, and the veranda made more hospitable. 

The Race Control Office and Racing Podium have also been revamped.  Because of the number of chairs in there, I understand this has now been given a new name, and is now affectionately known as 

“The Senior Citizens Crèche” 

The first event of the season took place on Sunday, with the third round of the MYA Northern District Winter Series One Metre Yachting event.  Ian & Sue were once again in  ”The Galley” providing us with pie & peas and cups of tea and coffee. We had some members from other clubs taking part, one from Birkenhead, two from Ashton Quays, one from Allerthorpe, and one from Killingworth, and three of them went home with a bottle of wine each.  The skipper from Killingworth won the competition, the one from Birkenhead taking second place, and the one from Allerthorpe took third place.  Unfortunately none of our own skippers appeared on the winner’s rostrum this time. 

The next event will be held on Sunday 23rd March, this is the first round of the “NADS LADS” Fast Electric Racing season.

This coming Saturday there will be one or two people coming down to the lake to sort out the new Transponder System which it is hoped will be used this season.

You will be given a calendar of events by our Membership Secretary on payment of your subscriptions.  This is produced by our Club Secretary to help you keep up to date with what is happening down at the lake.  I mention this, because on more than one occasion members have come down to sail their model boat, only to find that the lake is being used by the Fast Electric NADS LADS section, the M.P.B.A. Powerboat Section, or the MYA Model Yachts. 

My thanks go to members who have put in a lot of their time and effort, without them we would not have the successful club we have today.
The 2015 AGM will be held on Wednesday 4th March 2015
   Alf Lee                                                                             Ian Phillips

(Chairman)                                                                         (Secretary)
